
May 25, 2023

RE: Funding for Public Education

To Our Elected Officials:

We believe that our students in LISD deserve a quality education and the lack of investment in funding for public schools is
alarming. We urge you to prioritize our children - their learning, their safety, and their schools.

As officials who are charged with the trust of public education for the 48,000 students across 127 square miles of the Lewisville ISD
(LISD) community in Denton County, and as one of the largest school districts in Texas, we want to continue to raise concern about
decisions that are being made in the 88th Legislative Session that will have a negative impact on Lewisville ISD.

★ Both taxpayers and public schools need relief which can happen this session with prioritizing tax compression and an
increase to the basic allotment.

★ With over $2B in a historic $33B surplus from school district recapture payments (of which $60M of that comes from the
LISD recapture payment), no funding increases to address inflationary costs, student safety, or pay for educators has been
allocated to public schools.

★ Under current law, public schools are funded at $6,160 per student for the Basic Allotment, but the Senate has included
$8,000 per student for a voucher. So families who are choosing public schools will have their schools funded less per
student than families who choose to take a voucher or participate in an educational savings account. In fact it is estimated
by the year 2028 the voucher proposal will cost taxpayers almost $2B per year.

★ With statewide staffing shortages, now is not the time to divert money away from public schools, especially when LISD
schools are losing money per student due to the high recapture payment.

★ With schools facing increased needs related to safety and security, now is the time to provide more than a mere $10 per
student.

★ Texas public schools have historically been under-funded, ranking near the bottom of the 50 states on the amount
allocated per student.

★ An increase of $900 to the Basic Allotment would address inflationary costs and help us provide competitive pay to our
staff to combat the staffing shortages.


